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End of year reports 
The end of year reports will be sent out to you by email this 
year. Please can you ensure that your email address is 
correct so that we send the report out to the right person. 
Early years and Key Stage 1 reports will be sent out on  
Thursday 4th July and Key Stage 2  
reports will be sent out on Friday 5th July.  
Unfortunately we will not be able to give out paper 
copies this year.  

Sports Day 
Sports Day will begin at 9:30 and will last until 11:30.  
Children will then have time to wash their hands and be 
ready to eat lunch. Families are invited to stay and bring 
along a picnic.  

All About Me! Relationships and Sex Education 
The website for our new Relationships and Sex Education 
curriculum is now live. Please visit allaboutme.education to 
find out more about how we will be teaching Relationships 
and Sex Education. The whole school will be starting this 
next week. Further on in the Newsletter there is more  
information on how we will be delivering the curriculum to 
the mixed year groups so you can follow what your child 
will be learning and help to support them at home.  

May Day Bank Holiday 2020 
The early May bank holiday in 2020 will move from Monday 
4th May to Friday 8th May to mark the 75th anniversary of 
VE Day.    

Class Photos 
You should have received the preview of the whole class 
photo. Please return the money in the provided envelope by 
Thursday 27th June if you would like one.  

http://allaboutme.education/


 

 

Diary Dates 
 
Tuesday 25th June– Soccer Aid!  
 
Tuesday 2nd July– Changeover Day 
 
Thursday 4th July— EYs and KS1 reports go out 
Friday 5th July—KS2 reports go out 
 
Friday 5th July– Sports Day and family picnic lunch 
 
Friday 12th July– Summer Fayre from 1:30pm 
Friday 19th July– Y6 leavers assembly 10:30am 
 
Friday 19th July—Break up for the summer holidays 

Please note that we are accepting 
donations for the summer fayre! 

Bring in any unwanted toys, 
 bric-a-brac or clothing in a good 

condition to the school office.  



 

We will be taking part in Socceraid again this 
year in support of UNICEF! The children had a 
great time completing the playground challenge 
last year and raised lots of money. You should 

have received the whole school home learning to 
design an obstacle course. The Rights Respecting 
Schools Steering Group will be choosing parts of 

these to form the challenge on the day.  

When? Tuesday 25th June 
Children can come into school dressed in a sports 
kit for a donation of £1 for UNICEF. This can be 

either their PE kit or a football kit or another 
sports kit. 

Watch SoccerAid on Sunday 
16th June on ITV! Ask your family and friends to 

sponsor you!  
(sponsorship forms to follow) 



 

As part of their new topic on the Anglo     
Saxons, class 4,5,6 had a visit from       
Swithin son of Alfrie (An Anglo Saxon.) They 
learnt how Anglo Saxons would have lived, 
made traditional lucky bracelets, took part in a 
Saxon Witengamot and retold the story of  
Beowolf. In the afternoon the children had a 
chance to handle weapons, learnt battle drills 
and finally took part in a raid against the   
Vikings. I’m sure the children will always     
remember the day a Saxon came to school! 

Article  29: Goals 
of Education 



 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to all of this week’s  
Lighthorne Heath Heroes! 

 

House Points for this week 
Rabbits         60 Dogs     75 

Guinea Pigs     76 Cats      104 



 

The minimum acceptable attendance, as 
stipulated by Warwickshire Local 

 Authority, is 95%.  
Low attendance results in poorer  

educational progress and attainment.  

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child: 
Article 3 (Best Interests of the Child.)  

Reception– 100% 
I have decided to leave Nursery off the attendance as 
their attendance is not statutory.  

Year 1/2/3– 98.2% 

Year 4/5/6– 100% 

Well done to Y who had the high-
est attendance at school this week 

with a brilliant % 
  

Whole School Attendance: 99.13% 



 

Nursery and Reception Class 
Nursery and Reception children will be following the lesson plans for Reception. This links really 
closely with ‘The Taking Care Project’. The  5 lessons are titled as follows: 
 It’s me 
 What makes a family? 
 My body belongs to me 
 Exploring feelings 
 Tough and feel 

Year 123 
We will be delivering all of the Year 1 and 2 of the Year 2 sessions to the whole class.  
The sessions are as follows: 
Year 1 
 Who is important to me? 
 Mummy’s bump 
 Being naked 
 Empathy 
 Is being tickled always fun?  
Year 2 
 Do girls and boys fit in boxes? 
 When anger is about.  
Year 3 will also receive an additional lesson ‘Where did I come from?’ separate to the rest of 
the class. 

Year 456 
The children in 456 will be participating in the lessons 1,2,4,5 from the year 5 curriculum.  
Lesson 3 is from the year 4 lessons.  
 1. Me and My Body: Puberty (1) - Lumps, bumps & hairy bits   
 2. All About Me: Purple, not just pink & blue  
 3. Me & My Relationships: Relationship dilemmas  
 4. Me, My Thoughts, Feelings & Behaviours: How my behaviour impacts others  
 5. Me, My Choices and Personal Boundaries: Good & bad secrets  
Year 6 will also be participating in the lesson ‘Puberty, What I’ve heard about sex’ separately 
from the rest of the class.  

Please Note: 
Relationships and Sex Education is now a statutory part of the curriculum 
however there are 3 lessons that parents are able to opt their children out 
of. These are: Y1– Mummy’s Bump, Y3– Where did I come from? 
And Y6– Puberty– What I’ve heard about sex. Please let the class 
teacher know if you decide to do this. 


